Letter from Dr. Robert Willis of Oughterard to Sir William Wilde, who was head of the Royal Irish Academy (RIA) in Dublin to describe the finding of a Neolithic boat in Oughterard.
__________________________________________________
Wellpark,

   Oughterard,

       9th July 1865.

Dear Doctor,

Within the past day or so, a tenant on the property of Mr. E. O’ Flahertie of Gorthreva found a boat at some short distance from the shore (Lough Corrib),it was when seen partly covered by sand.
Although some 30 feet by 4 feet broad it appears to be of one piece of dark oak. I am aware of many others in different parts of the lake of the same description, if worth getting up I can’t tell.

Perhaps, it might be worth a notice to you and I mentioning it.
Hoping you are in the enjoyment of good health.

Yours Sincerely,

Robert Willis

